
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES 

APRIL 12, 2022 

The Sheridan County Commissioners met in regular session and by zoom at 

9:30 A.M. on April 12, 2022. Meeting ID #9376535799 passcode 625274.    Krotz 

and Messersmith were present, Kling available via zoom.   

Messersmith stated that the meeting would be conducted in accordance 

with the provisions of the Nebraska Open Meeting Act.  This meeting was posted 

on the official website and published in the Sheridan County Journal Star on March 

30, 2022.  Krotz made a motion to accept the agenda.  Messersmith seconded the 

motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.  Krotz made a motion to approve the 

minutes of 3-22-2022.  Messersmith seconded the motion.   On a roll call vote all 

voted aye.    

The board audited and approved claims.   

The board reviewed a letter of request for two new extension board 

members.  Krotz made a motion to approve Matt Albrecht and Jacob Tejral to the 

Sheridan County Extension Board.  Messersmith seconded the motion.  With a roll 

call vote Krotz and Messersmith voted aye.  

Road Superintendent Richard Cross was present for the opening of the gravel 

bids.  Three bids were received for consideration.   

1.  Kustom Rock Crushing  $6.72/yard 

2. Atarah Management  $16.23/ton  

3. G W Construction LLC  $11.19/ton etc. 

Discussion was had about the amount of crushed material we have on hand 

and how much railroad ballast is left.  Cross stated that we have approximately 

30,00 yards of crushed material and 30 to 35,000 yards of ballast left.   

Krotz made a motion to accept the bid from Kustom Rock Crushing at the 

price of $6.72/yard.  Messersmith seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote 

Messersmith and Krotz voted aye.  Kling supported the decision to go with Kustom 

Rock Crushing. 

Jack Arterburn visited with the board and gave an update on events that he 

has coordinated.    



Building & Grounds Superintendent Jeff Davis presented the board with a bid 

from Fire & Ice Mechanical for some heat pumps and  installation.   The board 

asked Davis to visit with them about replacing the boiler.   

Krotz asked Davis about some projects that are needing done and where he 

is at with them.   Discussion was had about getting the trees cleaned up at the 

Sheriff’s office. 

Carl Gilbert of Wildcat Surveying has request a temporary appointment as 

county surveyor.  The board visited with Gilbert by telephone.  Krotz made a 

motion to appoint Carl Gilbert as county surveyor for Section 33, Township 34 

North, Range 46 West.  Messersmith seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote 

Messersmith and Krotz voted aye.  Kling supported the appointment.   

Adjourn:  11:30 A.M.      Bruce Messersmith, Chairman  

Attest:  Sindy L. Coburn,  Clerk 

  

  

     

   

 


